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Professional Development
May 21, 2010 Molly Bowen, Title 1 Coordinator/RtI Specialists, Nicole Davis, Third Grade Teacher, and Kim Simpson, Principal attended the Regional Assessment & Standards Workshop in Boone County which was hosted by NKCES.  Balanced assessment was discussed during the morning hours and content expectations were discussed during the afternoon hours. 
Angie Boyers, Library/Media Specialists, attended the 2010 Technology Conference in Louisville on May 26 & 27, 2010.  Topics discussed were:  SmartBoards, Twitter, Collaboration, and Podcasts & Vodcasts.

On Thursday, June 3, 2010, Joyce Harris, NKCES, met with Molly Bowen and Kim Simpson to discuss the success of reading techniques that were shared with the staff during workshops throughout the school year and expectations for next school year.  We discussed the possibility of the co-op hosting Common Core Standards workshops for the smaller districts in our region.

Family Resource and Youth Services Center (FRYSC)

The 2010 Southgate Summer Program will again take place during the months of June and July.  We already have scheduled the Tuesday Morning Movies, visits from PACS Now Health and Hygiene, The Cincinnati Museum Center and the Newport Aquarium.  Additional activities will be forthcoming  and were delayed simply because we weren’t sure we would have either a budget or a staff after June 30.  Also, due to the 3% reduction and return of 2009-2010 funding as required by the state, we lost virtually all of our summer program money.  We will be able to utilize some aspects of the Bellevue Summer Program that is funded by their 21st Century Learning Center Grant and bring those programs to Southgate.  We will also be able now to enhance our July schedule because of the approved state budget.  Those numbers are due to the centers in about a week from today and we will rush to develop the actual itemized budget and get programming scheduled.  Notifications of programs will be sent to home via mail, local media and all-calls.

Student Recognitions & Achievement
Congratulations to Mindy Reutter-Matthews who qualified for state recognition in the 2009-2010 Duke TIP 7th Grade Talent Search.  To qualify at the state level, Mindy had to earn at or above the national average of high school juniors or seniors who tested on at least one part of the SAT or the ACT.
Congratulations to Kristin Venneman, 2010 Salutatorian, Catherine Schwegman, 2010 Valedictorian,  and Hannah Elliott, 2010 Outstanding 8th Grade Student.
SBDM Council 

Council held its monthly meeting on Tuesday, May 18, 2010.  Council reviewed the Principal’s Report presented to the Board on Thursday, May 5, 2010.  Council reviewed and discussed the MUNIS report, Molly Bowen briefly commented on Title 1 funding for 2010-2011, Therese Paul updated council on Lions’ Pride changes. Council reviewed, discussed, and approved the proposed 2010-2011 working budget and facility plan. Mr. Palm updated council regarding legislative changes to SBDM Councils. A review and discussion of the CDIP and approval of the April minutes concluded the meeting.
Community Involvement

Julia Woods, Martial Arts, provided karate lessons to Southgate students for four consecutive weeks.  All proceeds were donated to the school and were used for KONA Ice and Field Day t-shirts.
On Monday, May  31, 2010,  Mrs. Kendra Abner and the Southgate Band  performed at the Memorial Day Parade. 
Through the generosity of the Education Foundation, the school was able to purchase a subscription to EducationCity.  This computer program is used in classrooms to engage students and enhance curriculum.

Thursday, June 3, 2010 teachers, staff, and community members were invited to attend the retirement party for Mrs. Donna Falen.

School-Wide Programs & Upcoming Events

In recognition of hard work and great effort, the office provided KONA Ice Balls to all students on Friday, May 14, 2010.

Mrs. Kendra Abner led the beginning and intermediate bands in another outstanding round of performances during the Spring Band Concert held on Thursday, May 20, 2010.
On Tuesday, May 25, 2010, students, teachers, staff, and community members were invited to attend the eighth grade performance of “Cross the River”, written and directed by Mrs. Donna Falen.

Students, parents, family members, teachers, and staff gathered on Thursday, May 27, 2010 to celebrate the graduation of Southgate’s eighth grade class.
